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Lifestyle Homes Foundation, Inc.
4790 Caughlin Parkway #519
Reno NV 89519
Ishreno@gmail.com 775-750-5537 April 22, 2024

Nathan Ullyot, Director

City of Reno

Parks and Recreation Department
1 E. First Street

Reno NV 89501

Dear Mr. Ullyot:

Thank you for meeting with us at McAlinden Park. There is no question that additional
trees in North Valleys parks would be beneficial for the public and the environment.
Enclosed is our donation of $4,000 to further that goal.

Your department has let us know that one of the locations most in need is Dorothy
McAlinden/Mayors Parks where shade trees will be planted.

In addition, we encourage your department to consider development of a tree farm on
either Mayors Park or within the nextdoor water reclamation facility, which already
produces recycled water suitable for irrigation.

Sincerely,

A

Robert J. Lissner
President
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